
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION)     MARCH 9, 2004 
 
 PINE VALLEY SURPLUS LANDS 

(Referred from the Committee of the Whole Meeting of March 1, 2004) 
 
 The Committee of the Whole at its meeting of March 1, 2004 recommended: 
 

1) That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) 
meeting of March 9, 2004; and 

 
2) That the following deputations and written submission be received: 

 
a) Mr. Paul De Buono, P.O. Box 5126, Vaughan, L6A 1R6, and written 

submission dated March 1, 2004; and 
 b) Mr. Joe Bartoli, Vice-President, Woodbridge Soccer Club. 

 
(Referred from the Council Meeting of February 23, 2004) 

 
Council, at its meeting of February 23, 2004, adopted the following: 
 
1) That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole meeting of March 1, 

2004 for a staff report providing a cost analysis on the construction of mini soccer 
fields and artificial soccer fields; and 

 
2) That the written submission from Mr. Paul De Buono, Vaughan Watch, P.O. Box 

5126, Vaughan, L6A 1R6, dated February 22, 2004, be received. 
 

        Recommendation of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) dated February 23, 2004 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends: 

 
1) That a portion of the monies received from the sale of the lands at the south east 

corner of Pine Valley Drive and Highway 407 be allocated to construct an 
artificial soccer field; and  

 
2) That the balance of the monies be deposited in the City Hall Reserve Fund; and 

 
3) That the verbal report of the Mayor be received. 

 
 

Attachments 
 
Attachment #1 – Letter from Paul De Buono, dated March 1, 2004. 

 
This matter was brought to the attention of Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) by 
Mayor Di Biase. 

 



 

 

 


